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Item 5.02 Departure of Directors or Principal Officers; Election 
of Directors; Appointment of Principal Officer 
 
 On October 9, 2006,Michael O'Connell, President and Chief 
Executive Officer of  A.P. Pharma, Inc. (the "Company") began a 
temporary leave of absence for medical reasons. 
 
        Effective that same date, the Company's Board of Directors 
appointed Gregory Turnbull, formerly an independent director of 
the Company, to serve as President and Chief Executive Officer 
until Mr. O'Connell's return.  Paul Goddard, Chairman of the 
Company's Board of Directors, will work closely with Mr. 
Turnbull in oversight of the Company's affairs.  Concurrently, 
Mr. Turnbull resigned from the Board's audit, compensation and 
nominating committees. 
 
        Mr. Turnbull has been a director of the Company since 
February 1986 and will continue to act as a director.  Mr. 
Turnbull is currently a business consultant and has considerable 
experience working with development-stage companies. 
Previously, he was a general partner of Cable & Howse Ventures, 
a venture capital firm, and also served as an investment banker 



with Morgan Stanley & Co. and White, Weld & Co.  Mr. Turnbull 
also serves as Chairman of the Board for Planar Systems, Inc. 
and as a director of certain privately-held companies. 
 
 In connection with his part-time service as President and 
Chief Executive Officer, Mr. Turnbull will receive compensation 
of $15,000 per month, payable in accordance with the Company's 
customary payroll practices.  Additionally, on October 9, 2006, 
Mr. Turnbull was granted an option to purchase 65,000 shares of 
the Company's common stock at its closing price on that date. 
The option will vest and become exercisable on the earlier of 
April 9, 2007, or the last day of Mr.Turnbull's service as 
President and Chief Executive Officer.  Mr. Turnbull will also 
continue to receive the customary compensation paid by the 
Company to its outside directors. 
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